

An Oifig Náisiúnta um Loingsiú Trasteorann, Bloc B, Urlár 2, Siúlán Blackhall, Sráid na Banríona, Margadh na Feirme, Baile Átha Cliath 7, D07 ENC4, Éire National Transfrontier Shipment Office, Block B, Floor 2, Blackhall Walk, Queen Street, Smithfield, Dublin 7, D07 ENC4, Ireland

T. +353 1 222 4411/4374/4467 F. +353 1 411 3452 E. nationaltfs@dublincity.ie W. www.nationaltfs.ie

Waste Management (Registration of Brokers and Dealers) Regulations 2008 (S.I. No. 113 of 2008)

Certificate of Registration

In accordance with Regulation 8 of the Waste Management (Registration of Brokers and Dealers) Regulations 2008, S.I. No. 113 of 2008, the National TFS Office, Dublin City Council [NTFSO] hereby certifies **Re-Gen Waste WTE Limited** as an authorised Broker/Dealer subject to attached conditions.

Registration Number:

IRE/AG268/22

Company name:

Re-Gen Waste WTE Limited

Date of issue:

1st April 2020

Expiry date:

31st March 2022

Authorised by NTFSO:

CONDITIONS

The NTFSO has entered the particulars of this certificate of registration in the Register for Waste Brokers and Dealers maintained by it pursuant to waste management legislation. For the purpose of preventing illegal shipments, and in the interest of protecting the environment and human health, in accordance with Regulation 9 of the Waste Management (Registration of Brokers and Dealers) Regulations 2008, this certificate is issued subject to the following conditions:

The person issued with this Certificate of Registration who is involved in a shipment of waste shall-

- i) Ensure that shipments of waste are carried out in compliance with the requirements of the Waste Shipment Regulations [Regulation (EC) No. 1013/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 14 June 2006 on shipments of waste; Waste Management (Shipments of Waste) Regulations 2007 (S.I.419 of 2007)] in an environmentally sound manner and without endangering human health.
- ii) Submit quarterly data reports and pay invoiced service charges in respect of Green List waste shipments.







European Union Network for the Implen



Klondyke Building Cromac Avenue Gasworks Business Park Belfast BT7 2JA

Mr Joseph Doherty (Director) Re-Gen Waste Ltd Unit 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry Co. Down BT35 6JQ

> Direct Tel No: 02890 569355 Our Ref: P0418/13A 11 September 2015

Dear Mr Doherty,

THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (INDUSTRIAL EMISSIONS) REGULATIONS (NI) 2013 – RE-GEN WASTE LTD

Please find enclosed Permit Number P0418/13A for: Re-Gen Waste Ltd Unit 7 Shepherds Drive, Carnbane Industrial Estate, Newry, Co. Down, BT35 6JG

An operator who is aggrieved by the conditions attached to a permit can appeal to the Planning Appeals Commission at the address below, however please contact me in the first instance (at the above telephone number) in an effort to resolve any issues before this action is taken.

The Planning Appeals Commission must receive appeals no later than <u>6 months</u> after the date of the variation. Details of the appeals procedures are contained in the Pollution Prevention and Control (Industrial Emissions) Regulations (NI) 2013, available from The Stationery Office.

Planning Appeals Commission (Pollution Prevention and Control (Industrial Emissions) Regulations (NI) 2013 Appeals) Park House 87 Great Victoria Street BELFAST BT2 7AG

Yours sincerely

Michael Moody Waste Management







Offaly County Council Áras an Chontae Charleville Road Tullamore Co. Offaly

Telephone: 057 9357428 Email: contactus@nwcpo.ie

WASTE COLLECTION PERMIT

Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office being a nominated authority under Section 34(1)(aa) of the Waste Management Act 1996, has granted a waste collection permit to:

Applicant Name:

Re-Gen Waste Ltd. (herein called the permit holder)

Permit Number:

NWCPO-09-06389-03

Trading Address:
Unit 7. Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry, BT35 6QJ Co. Down

Registered Company Address:
Unit 7. Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry, BT35 6QJ Co. Down

Permit Holder Phone Number:
Valid From:
Valid to and Expires on

Valid to and Expires on

This permit, issued to the aforementioned permit holder, is subject to the attached schedule of conditions.

Any non-compliance with the conditions of this permit is an offence under the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended and Section 34(1) of the Waste Management Act 1996.

Signed:

Programme Manager

Date:

17/10/19

REASON FOR THE DECISION

Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office is satisfied on the basis of the information made available by the applicant, that subject to compliance with the conditions of this permit the activity will not cause environmental pollution, and the grant of this permit is consistent with the objectives of the current National Hazardous Waste Management Plan and the objectives of the current Eastern-Midlands Region Waste Management Plan, Southern Region Waste Management Plan and/or Connacht-Ulster Region Waste Management Plan as applicable to the local authority areas where waste is collected.

In reaching this decision Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office, has considered the application and supporting documentation received from the applicant and valid submissions received from the relevant local authorities, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and other parties.

APPEAL OF DECISION

The permit holder may appeal the decision of the NWCPO to grant this waste collection permit in accordance with section 34(9)(a) of the Waste Management Act 1996 to the judge of Tullamore District Court, it being in the District Court district in which the principal offices of Offaly County Council is situated, within one month of the "valid from" date of this permit.

INTERPRETATION

Unless otherwise specified, all terms in this permit should be interpreted in accordance with the definitions in the Waste Management Act 1996 (the Act), or Regulations made under the European Communities Act and its associated regulations (as may be amended or replaced from time to time) or as defined in this permit.

References to any enactment, statutory instrument (including any bye-law), each as defined by the Interpretation Act 2005, or a regulation, directive or decision of a European Union institution in this permit shall include amendments and replacements.

References in this permit to the NWCPO means Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office as the nominated authority for all regions under Section 34(1)(aa) of the Waste Management Act 1996 and pursuant to Article 4(2) of the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended, or such other authority as may be nominated under this provision.

This permit and any condition imposed therein shall not relieve the permit holder of any statutory obligations.

Any non-compliance with the conditions of this permit is an offence under the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended and section 34(1) of the Waste Management Act 1996.

Conditions subject to Fixed Payments Notices (FPN) (section 10B (1) of the Act), and those requiring the review of the permit under section 34A (2)(b) are identified in this permit.

REVIEW OF PERMIT

An application for the review of this permit shall be made <u>prior to the expiry date of this permit</u> to the National Waste Collection Permit Office, Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly. Where an application is made for the review of this permit prior to the expiry date of this permit, this permit shall remain in force until a decision is made on the review application.

The NWCPO may at any time review this waste collection permit under section 34A of the Waste Management Act 1996 and will give notice in writing of such intention to the permit holder.

The NWCPO is required to initiate a review of this waste collection permit where:

- i. The permit holder has been convicted of an offence prescribed under section 34(5) of the Act
- ii. The local authority believes that the permit holder is contravening or has contravened a condition under section 34(7)(b) (other than 34(7)(b)(v)).
- iii. The local authority believes that the permit holder is contravening or has contravened any three conditions other than those in (ii) during a five year period beginning on the date of the first such contravention.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- 1. Scope of Permit
- 2. Management of the Activity
- 3. Vehicles, Skips, Containers, Trailers and Receptacles
- 4. Notification and Record Keeping
- 5. Charges and Financial Provisions
- 6. Conditions by Waste Type
 - 6.1 Commercial and Industrial Waste
 - 6.2 Construction & Demolition Waste
 - 6.3 End of Life Vehicles
 - 6.4 Hazardous Waste
- 6.5 Bulky Municipal Waste
- 6.6 Household Waste (Door to Door Kerbside Collections)
- 6.7 Sludges for Agriculture and Septic Tank Waste
- 6.8 Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment
- 6.9 Secondary Movements of Bulked or Treated Waste
- 6.10 Waste Tyres
- 6.11 Waste Batteries and Accumulators
- 6.12 Wastes from Incineration

CONDITIONS

1. Scope of Permit

- 1.1 The permit holder shall:
 - i. Only collect the waste type(s) specified in Appendix A (List of Waste six-digit codes) Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(i))

ii. Only transfer waste to the facilities specified in Appendix B Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(ii))

- iii. Only use vehicle(s) specified in Appendix C, and for household kerbside waste collection, only use vehicles listed in Appendix C Table 2

 Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(iii))
- iv. Only collect waste within the local authority areas specified in Appendix D
- **1.2** The permit holder shall not collect the waste types specified in Appendix A unless they have a facility specified in Appendix B that will accept that waste type from the permit holder.
- 1.3 The permit holder shall not collect waste where they have no vehicles specified in Appendix C. The permit holder shall not collect household kerbside waste where they have no vehicles specified in Appendix C Table 2.
- **1.4** The permit shall be read in conjunction with such bye-laws for the time being in force as referred to in condition 2.8 of this permit.
- 1.5 The permit holder shall give notice in writing to the NWCPO of any proposed changes in the waste collection activity in advance of any such change coming into effect. The permit holder shall obtain the written agreement of the NWCPO before implementing any such change. Any non-compliance with the conditions of this permit is an offence under the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended and section 34(1) of the Waste Management Act 1996.
- **1.6** The permit holder shall maintain, and provide to the NWCPO; a business address, business phone number, business email address, business contact name, business contact address.

The permit holder shall maintain, and provide to the NWCPO details for a point of contact within the business including, a contact name, business contact address, business contact email and business contact phone number.

The permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in writing, within one week, of any change to these contact details or the permit holder's legal entity or business/trade name(s).

2. Management of the Activity

2.1 The permit holder shall not cause environmental pollution during the course of the waste

collection activity to which this permit relates.

- 2.2 The permit holder shall collect, transport, store, dispose of and/or recover waste in a manner so as to prevent pollution, contamination and deterioration of water, including groundwater, in accordance with The Water Framework Directive.
- 2.3 The permit holder shall identify all hazards associated with the waste being collected and shall be familiar with best practice regarding its safe movement and handling and shall adopt all necessary, reasonable and practicable safety measures accordingly.
- 2.4 The permit holder shall have in place a documented Emergency Response Procedure (ERP), which shall address any environmental emergency that may arise. This procedure shall provide for as a minimum, relevant contact details, an emergency response unit, replacement vehicles and clean-up equipment in order to minimise the effects of any environmental emergency. The permit holder shall maintain a copy of the ERP at the principal place of business of the permit holder and in each vehicle listed in Appendix C of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix that the NWCPO may issue.
- 2.5 The permit holder shall ensure that all operatives employed in the waste collection activity are familiar with and comprehend the conditions of this permit and the ERP.
- 2.6 The permit holder shall immediately clean up any spillage of waste which occurs in the course of the collection operation in a manner which will not cause environmental pollution. The permit holder shall carry an emergency spill-kit on each vehicle listed in Appendix C of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue, at all times, to deal with minor spillages.
- 2.7 All vehicles used for the collection of waste which has a liquid fraction (and where the waste is not contained within secondary sealed containers on the vehicle), shall have the seals containing the liquid fraction maintained in accordance with condition 3.3. These seals shall be visually inspected at least weekly and a record maintained of same. This record shall be made available to any authorised person(s) on request.
- 2.8 Where any local authority for the purposes of the proper management of waste and the prevention and control of environmental pollution has made bye-laws relating, inter alia, to the storage, presentation and/or segregation for the purpose of, and in the course of the collection of waste or for the recovery or disposal of waste in accordance with Part 19 of the Local Government Act, 2001 (in substitution for Part VII of the Local Government, 1994) or in accordance with section 35 of the Waste Management Act 1996 (hereinafter referred to as 'bye-laws'), the permit holder shall not collect waste in the functional area of the said local authority unless it has been stored, presented and/or segregated in accordance with the requirement of the said bye-laws.
- 2.9 Where waste has been source segregated prior to collection, the permit holder shall ensure that this fraction is separately collected in its entirety, not mixed with other waste types, and shall be transferred to a suitable authorised facility as listed in Appendix B of this permit and in accordance with the waste hierarchy and section 21A of the Act.
- 2.10 Without prejudice to its obligations under this permit, the permit holder shall at all times ensure that they carry on their waste collection activities in a manner that is consistent with the objectives of the current National Hazardous Waste Management Plan and with the objectives of the current Waste Management Plan(s) as applicable to the local authority area(s) where waste is collected.
- **2.11** The permit holder shall only transfer waste to the authorised facilities that have been notified in writing to the NWCPO, and where written consent has been issued by the NWCPO. Written consent consists of the inclusion of specified waste facilities in Appendix B of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(ii)).

2.12 The permit holder shall ensure that waste collected under this permit is transferred to an authorised facility where there is in force a waste licence, waste facility permit, certificate of registration, Integrated Pollution Prevention Control licence or Industrial Emissions licence in

relation to the carrying on of the activity concerned at that facility or other facilities as agreed by the NWCPO.

2.13 The permit holder shall carry or cause to be carried at all times a full copy of this permit including the latest revision of all appendices on each vehicle listed in Appendix C. If presented in electronic format to authorised persons, the copy of the permit shall be fully accessible and legible to the satisfaction of the authorised person.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(iv)).

2.14 The permit holder shall ensure that any/all relevant person(s) who is/are likely to be in a position to direct or control the carrying on of the waste collection activity i.e. managers/supervisors, hold a relevant qualification in waste management or equivalent, or have received training specific to the collection of waste. Evidence of completing a short-term training course e.g. one-day course, specific to waste collection permitting will meet the requirement of this condition.

All relevant persons shall complete and provide evidence of completion of a training course to the satisfaction of the NWCPO within 12 months of the date of grant of this permit unless otherwise agreed with the NWCPO.

Persons responsible for records maintenance and reporting in accordance with condition 4.5, 4.6, 4.7 and 4.14 shall complete and provide evidence of completion of a training course to the satisfaction of the NWCPO within 12 months of the date of grant of this permit unless otherwise agreed with the NWCPO.

2.15 The permit holder shall include their permit number, permit holder name or trading name as identified on the front page of this permit, on all promotional material, website(s), social media, dockets and correspondence issued by the permit holder in accordance with this permit.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v))

- **2.16** The permit holder shall ensure at all times that waste collection activities are carried out in accordance with the provisions of the Waste Directive.
- 2.17 The permit holder shall take steps to ensure that all or a specified proportion of waste collected by the permit holder, including any List of Waste type(s) or class or classes of such waste is source segregated, treated, recovered or otherwise disposed of to secure the objectives of all relevant Waste Management Plans and all National and EU waste targets.
 In particular the permit holder shall ensure that waste is:
 - Where practicable and having regard to the waste hierarchy and section 21A of the Act, delivered to facilities where the preparation for reuse, recycling or recovery of the waste takes place.
 - ii. Presented, collected, handled and transported in a form, which enables any facility to which the waste is delivered, to comply with any specific conditions contained in, as the case may be, the waste licence, waste facility permit, certificate of registration, Integrated Pollution Prevention Control licence or Industrial Emissions licence, in relation to any performance targets or other limits or restrictions which have been established for the purpose of ensuring or encouraging the recycling or recovery of waste.
- 2.18 The permit holder shall ensure that where biowaste collected under this waste collection permit is transferred to a composting or biogas facility for the purpose of treatment and where animal by-products form all or part of that biowaste, that the facility has been approved in writing by the NWCPO for use by the permit holder and there is in force an appropriate veterinary authorisation issued by the Department of Agriculture, Food and the Marine in accordance with Article 10 (6) of the European Union (Animal By-Products) Regulations 2014 as amended.
- **2.19** Where the permit holder collects waste animal by-products; the collection, transport, storage, handling, processing, disposal and export of waste animal by-products shall be done in accordance with the rules set out in Regulation (EC) No. 1069/2009.

3. Vehicles, Skips, Containers, Trailers and Receptacles

3.1 The permit holder shall only use the vehicles as have been notified in writing to the NWCPO and subsequently agreed, which are listed in Appendix C of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue, for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(iii)).

- **3.2** Vehicles listed in Appendix C shall not be included on any other waste collection permit at any one time other than a waste collection permit issued to the same legal entity for a different region.
- **3.3** All vehicles, skips, tankers, trailers, containers and receptacles used by the permit holder for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates, shall be fit for purpose and maintained in a manner as not to cause environmental pollution.
- **3.4** Each vehicle (including leased or hired vehicles) used for the purposes of the activity to which the permit relates, shall be marked on the outside of the vehicle with the following information in clearly visible, legible, indelible lettering at least 70 millimetres high:
 - i. Name of the permit holder or trading name as identified on the front page of this permit and,
 - ii. Waste collection permit number as identified on the front page of this permit.

The last two digits of the permit number need not be included on the vehicle marking (01, 02, 03 etc). Trade plates or similar will suffice for leased or hired vehicles, provided the criteria above are met.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v)).

- 3.5 Each skip (including skip bags), tanker and trailer used for the purposes to which this permit relates, unless otherwise approved by the NWCPO in writing, shall be marked on at least two sides with the following information in visible, legible and indelible lettering at least 70 millimetres high:
 - i. Name of the permit holder or trading name or waste collection permit number as identified on the front page of this permit.
 - A unique identification number for the skip, tanker or trailer.

The last two digits of the permit number need not be included on the skip (including skip bags), tanker or trailer marking (01, 02, 03 etc).

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v))

- **3.6** The permit holder when using a skip (including skip bags) or other such receptacle for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates, shall provide the hirer with a written agreement detailing:
 - The types of wastes which are permitted to be placed in the skip (including skip bags) or other such receptacle in accordance with Appendix A of this permit.
 - That the skip will be removed as soon as is practicable after it has been loaded unless otherwise agreed in writing with the local authority.
- 3.7 The permit holder shall ensure that all consignments of waste are appropriately covered and managed during transit (including when parked) to prevent spillage, dust, litter or other nuisance. Any such incident shall be rectified as soon as is practicable to minimise environmental pollution.

- **3.8** The permit holder shall ensure that skips and other such receptacles left in a public place (as defined in the Litter Pollution Acts 1997 to 2009) shall carry reflectors or lighting so that they are clearly visible during a period when vehicles are required to be lighted.
- 3.9 The permit holder shall, notwithstanding the provisions of any bye-law made under section 72 of the Roads Act 1993, ensure that skips (including skip bags) and other such receptacles left on a public road shall be sited or deposited for no more than three days.
- 3.10 No skip, tanker, trailer or container used by the permit holder for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates and which contains waste shall be left in a public place (as defined in the Litter Pollution Acts 1997 to 2009), other than where it is initially filled, unless it is on or attached to a mechanically propelled vehicle, which is in transit to an authorised facility listed in Appendix B of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue.
- **3.11** The permit holder shall ensure that all wheeled bins used for the collection of municipal waste shall comply with standard IS EN840 parts 1-6, unless otherwise agreed with the NWCPO.
- 3.12 The permit holder shall, where required by the NWCPO, fit all or specified vehicle(s) listed in Appendix C of this permit, with electronic tracking technology. This technology shall facilitate the surveillance operations of enforcement authorities in monitoring compliance with the waste collection permit conditions. The technology fitted shall include a GPS tracker on each and all vehicles used for the collection and transportation of waste and shall measure the location of the vehicles to an accuracy of not less than 10m. The technology shall include a back-office reporting system detailing all mapped routes, vehicle movements and destination facilities for at least the previous 12 months (records commencing from the date of commissioning of the system). Authorised persons shall be given full access to the back office system in accordance with section 14 of the Act and the back-office system shall have the functionality to export reports on vehicle movements as may be reasonably required by the authorised person. The back-office system shall ensure that the integrity of the data can be maintained and as such the permit holder shall not have access to amend or delete any data within the back-office reporting system which has been recorded by the electronic tracking technology.

4. Notification and Record Keeping

- **4.1** The permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in writing in relation to any conviction for an offence prescribed under Article 21 of the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended, or any requirement of an order under the Waste Management Act 1996, within 5 working days of such conviction or the imposition of such a requirement.
- **4.2** The permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in writing in relation to any matter which may give rise to a permit holder not being considered a fit and proper person under Section 34D of the Act within five working days of such information being available and specifically the permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in relation to:
 - i. Where the permit holder or any person employed by him or her to direct or control the carrying on of the activity to which the waste collection permit relates or, as the case may be, may relate, has been convicted summarily of an offence under -
 - Subsection (6) of section 32 consisting of a contravention of subsection (1) of that section, or
 - b. Section 55(8) of the Act, or
 - c. On indictment of an offence under this Act, the Environmental Protection Agency Acts 1992 to 2011, the Local Government (Water Pollution) Acts 1977 to 2007, or the Air Pollution Acts 1987 and 2011
 - d. Where the permit holder has employed a person with the requisite technical knowledge or qualifications to satisfy criteria set out in section 34D of the Act and that person has ceased employment with the permit holder
 - ii. Where the permit holder is not in a position to meet financial commitments or liabilities that will be entered into or incurred by him or her in carrying on the activity to which the waste

- collection permit relates in accordance with the terms thereof or in consequence of ceasing to carry on that activity
- The permit holder has had an order made against him or her under section 57 or 58 of the Act
- 4.3 The permit holder shall notify the relevant local authority (i.e. the local authority in whose area the incident occurs) immediately after the occurrence of any incident connected with the waste collection activity that caused or has the potential to cause environmental pollution or a threat to human health or where otherwise specified in these permit conditions. The permit holder shall include as part of the notification the date, time, location and a full description of the incident. The permit holder shall also send a written record of the incident to the NWCPO and relevant local authority within one week of the incident. This written record of the incident shall include the following information:
 - i. The date, time and location of the incident
 - ii. A full description of the incident
 - iii. Details of any measures taken to prevent or reduce environmental pollution or harm to human health which was caused or may be caused by the incident
 - iv. Details of steps taken to avoid recurrence of similar incidents.
- **4.4** The permit holder shall in the collection of waste (excluding household kerbside waste collected in accordance with condition 6.6 and hazardous waste collected in accordance with condition 6.4):
 - Use a docket system (electronic or written) to compile the records as outlined in condition 4.6.
 - ii. Ensure that each and every docket is completed with the information required in Condition 4.6 (parts i to x, excluding iii) before removing the waste from the site of origin.
 - iii. Ensure that an individual docket (electronic or written) accompanies each waste load on the vehicle, until control of the waste is transferred to an authorised facility specified in Appendix B of this permit or such later version of the appendix that the NWCPO may issue.
 - iv. Provide a copy of the completed docket (electronic or written) to the customer which includes all the information required in condition 4.6 (except 4.6 (iii) and (xi) where the docket is being provided at the time of collection).
 - v. Upon request by a local authority, present a completed docket (electronic or written) with the details specified under condition 4.6 of this permit (except 4.6 (iii) and (xi) where the load is in transit to the destination facility).
- 4.5 The permit holder shall maintain up-to-date summaries by electronic means, of the information in condition 4.6 in respect of waste collected by the permit holder in each calendar month. The dockets/records shall be maintained at the principal place of business for a period not less than seven years. These records shall be available for inspection at the principal place of business during normal working hours by authorised person(s) of any relevant local authority and any other person authorised under section 14 of the Waste Management Act 1996. The permit holder shall comply with the provisions of this condition unless otherwise agreed in writing by the NWCPO.
- **4.6** The permit holder shall compile and maintain specified records for the collection of waste, for a period not less than seven years. Records other than household kerbside waste shall include as a minimum the following:
 - List of Waste (LoW) code for each waste type and indicate whether or not the waste is hazardous
 - ii. Description of waste
 - iii. Quantity (in units of tonnes or litres) of waste collected
 - iv. The local authority area of origin of the waste
 - v. The name and address of the point of collection of the waste (including Eircode and NACE code where provided by the customer)
 - vi. The name, address and authorisation number of the waste facility to which the consignment of waste will be delivered
 - vii. The name and waste collection permit number of the permit holder

- viii. Date and time of the waste collection
- ix. Waste collection vehicle registration number
- x. Signature or electronic record of the vehicle driver
- xi. Signature of a representative of the authorised waste facility or confirmation of the receipt of the waste from the authorised waste facility by electronic means or otherwise in writing.
- 4.7 The permit holder shall, not later than the 28th of February in each year, furnish to the NWCPO in such form as may be specified by the NWCPO, an Annual (Waste Data) Return (AR) in respect of waste collection activities carried out by the permit holder in the preceding calendar year or part thereof, as the case may be. The AR shall be a summary of the records maintained under condition 4.6 of the permit. The AR shall contain the following information in summary form, in respect of waste collected by the permit holder in the preceding calendar year:
 - i. Local authority area of origin of waste
 - List of Waste (LoW) code for each waste type and indicate whether or not the waste is hazardous
 - iii. Description of waste
 - iv. Quantity (in tonnes) and units where specified of each waste type collected
 - v. Destination of waste (waste facility details)
 - vi. Country of destination (if exported abroad)
- vii. The Transfrontier Shipment (TFS) notification number if the waste is exported abroad
- Details of the waste facility where waste was collected if waste is collected from a waste facility

The information specified above may be used for local, regional and national enforcement and reporting, and to produce community statistics on the generation, recovery and disposal of waste.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(vi))

- **4.8** A copy of all correspondence sent to and received from any local authority and the NWCPO regarding this waste collection permit shall be kept at the address of the principal place of business for at least seven years following the date on which the correspondence is sent or received respectively and shall be made available for inspection by any authorised person.
- **4.9** All communications from the permit holder to the NWCPO shall be addressed in writing by the permit holder to the following address: National Waste Collection Permit Office, Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly, or by email to contactus@nwcpo.ie unless otherwise specified. This condition does not apply in respect of the Annual Report as described in condition 4.7.
- **4.10** If requested by the NWCPO or a local authority, the permit holder shall provide details demonstrating how their waste collection activities are managed in accordance with the waste hierarchy and section 21A of the Act.

The permit holder shall, if requested by the NWCPO and in a format specified by the NWCPO, provide evidence to substantiate and justify that the charging mechanisms that the permit holder has decided to apply in the collection of waste are encouraging waste to be managed in accordance with the waste hierarchy and Section 21A of the Act.

- **4.11** If requested by the NWCPO or a local authority, the permit holder shall provide specified details demonstrating that they have valid Tax Clearance and appropriate and adequate policies of insurance in place.
- **4.12** The permit holder shall implement and maintain a customer complaint management system to the satisfaction of the NWCPO. If requested by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall provide details in relation to any complaint received by the permit holder and details of the steps taken to address the complaint.

If requested by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall implement and maintain an environmental management system in such format as may be specified by the NWCPO and if requested by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall submit documented procedures to the NWCPO for its approval at intervals as may be specified.

- **4.13** Upon request by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall provide details of collection routes, in a format as may be specified. The details may include:
 - i. A map indicating the geographical area being collected on given days
 - ii. The dates and types of waste being collected in geographical areas on given days
 - iii. The approximate starting and finishing times of collection routes.
- **4.14** The permit holder shall, if requested by the NWCPO, not later than the 28th February, 30th April, 31st July and 31st October of each year, furnish to the NWCPO in such form as may be specified by the NWCPO, a Quarterly (Waste Data) Report (QR) in respect of waste collection activities carried out by the permit holder in the preceding standard calendar quarter or part thereof, as the case may be. The QR shall be a summary of the records maintained under condition 4.6 and 6.6.21 (where applicable) of the permit. The QR shall contain the following information in summary form, in respect of waste collected by the permit holder in the preceding calendar quarter year:
 - i. Local authority area of origin of waste
 - ii. List of Waste (LoW) code for each waste type
 - iii. Description of waste (residual, recyclables, food/bio-waste, glass etc.)
 - iv. Quantity (in tonnes) of each waste type collected
 - v. The total number of non-household kerbside customers served with commercial kerbside waste collection service. Totals for each segregated fraction of waste (e.g. residual, recyclables, food & bio waste, glass) and the types of receptacles used, for each fraction reported, per each local authority functional area.
 - vi. The participation rate of customers for any and all fractions of waste, presented by customers within the previous reporting quarter.

The information specified above may be used for local, regional and national reporting including being used to produce community statistics on the generation, recovery and disposal of waste.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(vi))

5. Charges and Financial Provisions

- **5.1** The permit holder shall make payments to the local authority or the NWCPO to defray such costs as may reasonably be incurred by the local authority or NWCPO where the costs do not exceed the actual expenditure reasonably incurred by the authority in inspecting, monitoring, auditing, enforcing or otherwise performing any functions in relation to the activity.
- **5.2** The permit holder shall effect and maintain appropriate and adequate policies of insurance insuring them in respect of any liability on their part to pay damages or costs on account of injury to person(s) or property arising from the activities concerned.
- **5.3** Without prejudice to the foregoing, the minimum level of indemnity to be maintained by the permit holder shall be to a value not less than €6,500,000 for public liability insurance including cover for sudden and unforeseen pollution and €6,500,000 for third-party property damage motor insurance, in both cases noting an indemnity to Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office.

6. Conditions by Waste Type

6.1 Commercial and Industrial Waste

- **6.1.1** The permit holder shall, in accordance with this permit and in particular in accordance with the provisions of condition 2.8 hereof, implement and maintain a system for the collection of segregated dry recyclables from commercial and industrial premises.
- **6.1.2** Where a local authority has made bye-laws requiring the separate collection of the biodegradable fraction of municipal waste from commercial and industrial premises, the permit holder shall implement and maintain a system for the collection of biodegradable waste from commercial and industrial premises within the functional area of that local authority.
- 6.1.3 Where the permit holder is permitted to collect packaging waste (as included in Appendix A)

such segregated waste shall be collected in accordance with the European Union (Packaging) Regulations, 2014 as amended.

- **6.1.4** The permit holder shall not collect packaging waste for disposal from a producer, without first receiving a written declaration as required under Regulation 31(1)(b) of the European Union (Packaging) Regulations, 2014 as amended.
- **6.1.5** The permit holder shall ensure that where food waste collection service is provided, it shall be collected and managed in accordance with the Waste Management (Food Waste) Regulations, 2009 as amended.
- **6.1.6** All waste receptacles (including bags), used for the collection of commercial kerbside waste (including separately collected fractions) shall be identified with the following information in visible, legible and indelible lettering:
- i. Name of the permit holder or trading name or waste collection permit number as identified on the front page of this permit.
- ii. Where receptacles designed for reuse are used, a unique identification number or Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) chip identifying the customer presenting the waste (excluding bags).

The last two digits of the permit number need not be included on the receptacle (including bags) marking (01, 02, 03 etc).

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v)

6.2 Construction & Demolition Waste

- **6.2.1** The permit holder shall not mix or remix source-segregated construction and demolition wastes during collection and transport to ensure compliance with national targets for the recovery, recycling and re-use of construction and demolition wastes.
- **6.2.2** The permit holder shall, where appropriate, ensure that loads containing dry, fine, materials are properly covered (closed or sheeted) or sprayed prior to transport to prevent nuisance.
- **6.2.3** The permit holder shall ensure that no waste is deposited on the public road during the collection and transportation of the waste.
- **6.2.4** The permit holder shall not collect soil contaminated with hydrocarbons, hazardous waste or dangerous substances, unless permitted to do so in accordance with condition 1.1 and as listed in Appendix A.
- **6.2.5** The permit holder shall ensure that no pollutants or other waste types are allowed to contaminate loads destined for recovery, recycling or reuse. The permit holder shall transfer contaminated loads to authorised facilities where segregation/treatment can be carried out.
- **6.2.6** The collection of construction and demolition wastes that are hazardous in nature is additionally subject to the conditions specified for hazardous wastes.
- **6.2.7** The permit holder shall only transfer the control of gypsum wastes to an authorised person for recovery or for disposal in accordance with the Council Decision of 19 December 2002 establishing criteria and procedures for the acceptance of waste at landfills pursuant to Article 16 of and Annex II to Directive 1999/31/EC [2003/33/EC].

6.3 End of Life Vehicles

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.4 Hazardous Waste

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

- **6.5.1** The permit holder is permitted to collect municipal bulky waste items for recovery, reuse, recycling or disposal, that are generally too large to be accommodated in a 240-litre wheeled bin. The permit holder shall only collect bulky waste items by previous arrangement with the customer. It is the responsibility of the permit holder to inform the customer about the collection arrangements and unless the permit holder has an alternative written agreement with the NWCPO, arrangements must include an instruction for the customer to store the bulky waste items within the curtilage of their premises prior to collection.
- **6.5.2** The permit holder is not permitted to collect Household Kerbside Waste or Waste Electronic or Electrical Equipment (WEEE) under the Bulky Waste, List of Waste Code (LoW) 20 03 07. The permit holder or their employee shall visually inspect the load of waste to be collected, in so far as is practicable, prior to its removal to ensure compliance with this condition.
- 6.6 Household Waste (Door to Door Kerbside Collections)

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.7 Sludges for Agriculture and Septic Tank Waste

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.8 Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

- 6.9 Secondary movements of bulked or treated waste
 - **6.9.1** Where a permit holder is transporting bulked or treated waste from a waste facility, where that waste facility is not the original source of the waste, the permit holder shall ensure that they have a full knowledge of the waste types that they are transporting, abide by their record keeping obligations and fully comply with the conditions of this permit. Permit holders are not relieved of any obligation under this permit even if they are transporting waste on behalf of a third party or other waste operator.
- 6.10 Waste Tyres

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.11 Waste Batteries and Accumulators

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.12 Wastes from Incineration

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

Certificate of Registration under the Waste (England and Wales) Regulations 2011

Regulation authority

Name Environment Agency

National Customer Service Centre

99 Parkway Avenue

Sheffield

S9 4WF

Telephone number 03708 506506

The Environment Agency certify that the following information is entered in the register which they maintain under regulation 28 of the Waste (England and Wales) Regulations 2011.

Carriers details

Address

Name of registered carrier REGEN WASTE LTD

Registered as an upper tier waste carrier, broker and dealer

Registration number CBDU204239

7

Address of place of

Shepherds Drive

business

Carnbane Industrial Estate

Newry BT35 6JQ

Telephone number 028 30265432

Date of registration Thursday 12th October 2017

Expiry date of registration

(unless revoked)

Tuesday 17th November 2020

Making changes to your registration

Your registration will last 3 years and will need to be renewed after this period. If any of your details change, you must notify us within 28 days of the change.

CERTIFICATE OF REGISTRATION UNDER THE WASTE AND CONTAMINATED LAND (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1997 (as amended)

THE DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENT
Name: NORTHERN IRELAND ENVIRONMENT AGENCY

Address: LICENSING SECTION

1ST FLOOR, KLONDYKE BUILDING

CROMAC AVENUE

GASWORKS BUSINESS PARK

BELFAST BT7 2JA

Tel: (028) 9056 9360 / (028) 9056 9358 Fax: (028) 9056 9376

The following information is hereby certified by the Department of the Environment to be information which at the date of this certificate* is entered in the register which it maintains under Regulation 3 of the Controlled Waste (Registration of Carriers and Seizure of Vehicles) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1999

Name of Registered Carrier: Regen Waste Limited

Registration Number: ROC UT 1669 Carrier/Broker

Business name (if any) Regen Waste Limited

Address of Registered Shepherds Drive

carrier's principal place Carnbane Industrial Estate

of business.

Newry
Co Down
BT35 6JQ

Tel: 028 3026 5432

Fax: 028 3026 9898

Date of registration 03/03/2016

Date on which registration 03/03/2019

Date on which last amendment (if Any) was made to the carrier's entry

In the register:

expires:**

Signature of Authorised Officer
Of the Department of the Environment

[See over]

Date: 24/02/2016







Offaly County Council Áras an Chontae Charleville Road Tullamore Co. Offaly

Telephone: 057 9357428 Email: contactus@nwcpo.ie

WASTE COLLECTION PERMIT

Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office being a nominated authority under Section 34(1)(aa) of the Waste Management Act 1996, has granted a waste collection permit to:

Applicant Name:

Re-Gen Waste Ltd. (herein called the permit holder)

Permit Number:

NWCPO-09-06389-03

Trading Address:
Unit 7. Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry, BT35 6QJ Co. Down

Registered Company Address:
Unit 7. Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry, BT35 6QJ Co. Down

Permit Holder Phone Number:
Valid From:
Valid to and Expires on

Valid to and Expires on

This permit, issued to the aforementioned permit holder, is subject to the attached schedule of conditions.

Any non-compliance with the conditions of this permit is an offence under the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended and Section 34(1) of the Waste Management Act 1996.

Signed:

Programme Manager

Date:

17/10/19

REASON FOR THE DECISION

Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office is satisfied on the basis of the information made available by the applicant, that subject to compliance with the conditions of this permit the activity will not cause environmental pollution, and the grant of this permit is consistent with the objectives of the current National Hazardous Waste Management Plan and the objectives of the current Eastern-Midlands Region Waste Management Plan, Southern Region Waste Management Plan and/or Connacht-Ulster Region Waste Management Plan as applicable to the local authority areas where waste is collected.

In reaching this decision Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office, has considered the application and supporting documentation received from the applicant and valid submissions received from the relevant local authorities, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and other parties.

APPEAL OF DECISION

The permit holder may appeal the decision of the NWCPO to grant this waste collection permit in accordance with section 34(9)(a) of the Waste Management Act 1996 to the judge of Tullamore District Court, it being in the District Court district in which the principal offices of Offaly County Council is situated, within one month of the "valid from" date of this permit.

INTERPRETATION

Unless otherwise specified, all terms in this permit should be interpreted in accordance with the definitions in the Waste Management Act 1996 (the Act), or Regulations made under the European Communities Act and its associated regulations (as may be amended or replaced from time to time) or as defined in this permit.

References to any enactment, statutory instrument (including any bye-law), each as defined by the Interpretation Act 2005, or a regulation, directive or decision of a European Union institution in this permit shall include amendments and replacements.

References in this permit to the NWCPO means Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office as the nominated authority for all regions under Section 34(1)(aa) of the Waste Management Act 1996 and pursuant to Article 4(2) of the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended, or such other authority as may be nominated under this provision.

This permit and any condition imposed therein shall not relieve the permit holder of any statutory obligations.

Any non-compliance with the conditions of this permit is an offence under the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended and section 34(1) of the Waste Management Act 1996.

Conditions subject to Fixed Payments Notices (FPN) (section 10B (1) of the Act), and those requiring the review of the permit under section 34A (2)(b) are identified in this permit.

REVIEW OF PERMIT

An application for the review of this permit shall be made <u>prior to the expiry date of this permit</u> to the National Waste Collection Permit Office, Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly. Where an application is made for the review of this permit prior to the expiry date of this permit, this permit shall remain in force until a decision is made on the review application.

The NWCPO may at any time review this waste collection permit under section 34A of the Waste Management Act 1996 and will give notice in writing of such intention to the permit holder.

The NWCPO is required to initiate a review of this waste collection permit where:

- i. The permit holder has been convicted of an offence prescribed under section 34(5) of the Act
- ii. The local authority believes that the permit holder is contravening or has contravened a condition under section 34(7)(b) (other than 34(7)(b)(v)).
- iii. The local authority believes that the permit holder is contravening or has contravened any three conditions other than those in (ii) during a five year period beginning on the date of the first such contravention.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- 1. Scope of Permit
- 2. Management of the Activity
- 3. Vehicles, Skips, Containers, Trailers and Receptacles
- 4. Notification and Record Keeping
- 5. Charges and Financial Provisions
- 6. Conditions by Waste Type
 - 6.1 Commercial and Industrial Waste
 - 6.2 Construction & Demolition Waste
 - 6.3 End of Life Vehicles
 - 6.4 Hazardous Waste
- 6.5 Bulky Municipal Waste
- 6.6 Household Waste (Door to Door Kerbside Collections)
- 6.7 Sludges for Agriculture and Septic Tank Waste
- 6.8 Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment
- 6.9 Secondary Movements of Bulked or Treated Waste
- 6.10 Waste Tyres
- 6.11 Waste Batteries and Accumulators
- 6.12 Wastes from Incineration

CONDITIONS

1. Scope of Permit

- 1.1 The permit holder shall:
 - i. Only collect the waste type(s) specified in Appendix A (List of Waste six-digit codes) Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(i))

ii. Only transfer waste to the facilities specified in Appendix B Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(ii))

- iii. Only use vehicle(s) specified in Appendix C, and for household kerbside waste collection, only use vehicles listed in Appendix C Table 2

 Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(iii))
- iv. Only collect waste within the local authority areas specified in Appendix D
- **1.2** The permit holder shall not collect the waste types specified in Appendix A unless they have a facility specified in Appendix B that will accept that waste type from the permit holder.
- 1.3 The permit holder shall not collect waste where they have no vehicles specified in Appendix C. The permit holder shall not collect household kerbside waste where they have no vehicles specified in Appendix C Table 2.
- **1.4** The permit shall be read in conjunction with such bye-laws for the time being in force as referred to in condition 2.8 of this permit.
- 1.5 The permit holder shall give notice in writing to the NWCPO of any proposed changes in the waste collection activity in advance of any such change coming into effect. The permit holder shall obtain the written agreement of the NWCPO before implementing any such change. Any non-compliance with the conditions of this permit is an offence under the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended and section 34(1) of the Waste Management Act 1996.
- **1.6** The permit holder shall maintain, and provide to the NWCPO; a business address, business phone number, business email address, business contact name, business contact address.

The permit holder shall maintain, and provide to the NWCPO details for a point of contact within the business including, a contact name, business contact address, business contact email and business contact phone number.

The permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in writing, within one week, of any change to these contact details or the permit holder's legal entity or business/trade name(s).

2. Management of the Activity

2.1 The permit holder shall not cause environmental pollution during the course of the waste

collection activity to which this permit relates.

- 2.2 The permit holder shall collect, transport, store, dispose of and/or recover waste in a manner so as to prevent pollution, contamination and deterioration of water, including groundwater, in accordance with The Water Framework Directive.
- 2.3 The permit holder shall identify all hazards associated with the waste being collected and shall be familiar with best practice regarding its safe movement and handling and shall adopt all necessary, reasonable and practicable safety measures accordingly.
- 2.4 The permit holder shall have in place a documented Emergency Response Procedure (ERP), which shall address any environmental emergency that may arise. This procedure shall provide for as a minimum, relevant contact details, an emergency response unit, replacement vehicles and clean-up equipment in order to minimise the effects of any environmental emergency. The permit holder shall maintain a copy of the ERP at the principal place of business of the permit holder and in each vehicle listed in Appendix C of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix that the NWCPO may issue.
- 2.5 The permit holder shall ensure that all operatives employed in the waste collection activity are familiar with and comprehend the conditions of this permit and the ERP.
- 2.6 The permit holder shall immediately clean up any spillage of waste which occurs in the course of the collection operation in a manner which will not cause environmental pollution. The permit holder shall carry an emergency spill-kit on each vehicle listed in Appendix C of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue, at all times, to deal with minor spillages.
- 2.7 All vehicles used for the collection of waste which has a liquid fraction (and where the waste is not contained within secondary sealed containers on the vehicle), shall have the seals containing the liquid fraction maintained in accordance with condition 3.3. These seals shall be visually inspected at least weekly and a record maintained of same. This record shall be made available to any authorised person(s) on request.
- 2.8 Where any local authority for the purposes of the proper management of waste and the prevention and control of environmental pollution has made bye-laws relating, inter alia, to the storage, presentation and/or segregation for the purpose of, and in the course of the collection of waste or for the recovery or disposal of waste in accordance with Part 19 of the Local Government Act, 2001 (in substitution for Part VII of the Local Government, 1994) or in accordance with section 35 of the Waste Management Act 1996 (hereinafter referred to as 'bye-laws'), the permit holder shall not collect waste in the functional area of the said local authority unless it has been stored, presented and/or segregated in accordance with the requirement of the said bye-laws.
- 2.9 Where waste has been source segregated prior to collection, the permit holder shall ensure that this fraction is separately collected in its entirety, not mixed with other waste types, and shall be transferred to a suitable authorised facility as listed in Appendix B of this permit and in accordance with the waste hierarchy and section 21A of the Act.
- 2.10 Without prejudice to its obligations under this permit, the permit holder shall at all times ensure that they carry on their waste collection activities in a manner that is consistent with the objectives of the current National Hazardous Waste Management Plan and with the objectives of the current Waste Management Plan(s) as applicable to the local authority area(s) where waste is collected.
- **2.11** The permit holder shall only transfer waste to the authorised facilities that have been notified in writing to the NWCPO, and where written consent has been issued by the NWCPO. Written consent consists of the inclusion of specified waste facilities in Appendix B of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(ii)).

2.12 The permit holder shall ensure that waste collected under this permit is transferred to an authorised facility where there is in force a waste licence, waste facility permit, certificate of registration, Integrated Pollution Prevention Control licence or Industrial Emissions licence in

relation to the carrying on of the activity concerned at that facility or other facilities as agreed by the NWCPO.

2.13 The permit holder shall carry or cause to be carried at all times a full copy of this permit including the latest revision of all appendices on each vehicle listed in Appendix C. If presented in electronic format to authorised persons, the copy of the permit shall be fully accessible and legible to the satisfaction of the authorised person.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(iv)).

2.14 The permit holder shall ensure that any/all relevant person(s) who is/are likely to be in a position to direct or control the carrying on of the waste collection activity i.e. managers/supervisors, hold a relevant qualification in waste management or equivalent, or have received training specific to the collection of waste. Evidence of completing a short-term training course e.g. one-day course, specific to waste collection permitting will meet the requirement of this condition.

All relevant persons shall complete and provide evidence of completion of a training course to the satisfaction of the NWCPO within 12 months of the date of grant of this permit unless otherwise agreed with the NWCPO.

Persons responsible for records maintenance and reporting in accordance with condition 4.5, 4.6, 4.7 and 4.14 shall complete and provide evidence of completion of a training course to the satisfaction of the NWCPO within 12 months of the date of grant of this permit unless otherwise agreed with the NWCPO.

2.15 The permit holder shall include their permit number, permit holder name or trading name as identified on the front page of this permit, on all promotional material, website(s), social media, dockets and correspondence issued by the permit holder in accordance with this permit.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v))

- **2.16** The permit holder shall ensure at all times that waste collection activities are carried out in accordance with the provisions of the Waste Directive.
- 2.17 The permit holder shall take steps to ensure that all or a specified proportion of waste collected by the permit holder, including any List of Waste type(s) or class or classes of such waste is source segregated, treated, recovered or otherwise disposed of to secure the objectives of all relevant Waste Management Plans and all National and EU waste targets.
 In particular the permit holder shall ensure that waste is:
 - Where practicable and having regard to the waste hierarchy and section 21A of the Act, delivered to facilities where the preparation for reuse, recycling or recovery of the waste takes place.
 - ii. Presented, collected, handled and transported in a form, which enables any facility to which the waste is delivered, to comply with any specific conditions contained in, as the case may be, the waste licence, waste facility permit, certificate of registration, Integrated Pollution Prevention Control licence or Industrial Emissions licence, in relation to any performance targets or other limits or restrictions which have been established for the purpose of ensuring or encouraging the recycling or recovery of waste.
- 2.18 The permit holder shall ensure that where biowaste collected under this waste collection permit is transferred to a composting or biogas facility for the purpose of treatment and where animal by-products form all or part of that biowaste, that the facility has been approved in writing by the NWCPO for use by the permit holder and there is in force an appropriate veterinary authorisation issued by the Department of Agriculture, Food and the Marine in accordance with Article 10 (6) of the European Union (Animal By-Products) Regulations 2014 as amended.
- **2.19** Where the permit holder collects waste animal by-products; the collection, transport, storage, handling, processing, disposal and export of waste animal by-products shall be done in accordance with the rules set out in Regulation (EC) No. 1069/2009.

3. Vehicles, Skips, Containers, Trailers and Receptacles

3.1 The permit holder shall only use the vehicles as have been notified in writing to the NWCPO and subsequently agreed, which are listed in Appendix C of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue, for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(iii)).

- **3.2** Vehicles listed in Appendix C shall not be included on any other waste collection permit at any one time other than a waste collection permit issued to the same legal entity for a different region.
- **3.3** All vehicles, skips, tankers, trailers, containers and receptacles used by the permit holder for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates, shall be fit for purpose and maintained in a manner as not to cause environmental pollution.
- **3.4** Each vehicle (including leased or hired vehicles) used for the purposes of the activity to which the permit relates, shall be marked on the outside of the vehicle with the following information in clearly visible, legible, indelible lettering at least 70 millimetres high:
 - i. Name of the permit holder or trading name as identified on the front page of this permit and,
 - ii. Waste collection permit number as identified on the front page of this permit.

The last two digits of the permit number need not be included on the vehicle marking (01, 02, 03 etc). Trade plates or similar will suffice for leased or hired vehicles, provided the criteria above are met.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v)).

- 3.5 Each skip (including skip bags), tanker and trailer used for the purposes to which this permit relates, unless otherwise approved by the NWCPO in writing, shall be marked on at least two sides with the following information in visible, legible and indelible lettering at least 70 millimetres high:
 - i. Name of the permit holder or trading name or waste collection permit number as identified on the front page of this permit.
 - A unique identification number for the skip, tanker or trailer.

The last two digits of the permit number need not be included on the skip (including skip bags), tanker or trailer marking (01, 02, 03 etc).

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v))

- **3.6** The permit holder when using a skip (including skip bags) or other such receptacle for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates, shall provide the hirer with a written agreement detailing:
 - The types of wastes which are permitted to be placed in the skip (including skip bags) or other such receptacle in accordance with Appendix A of this permit.
 - That the skip will be removed as soon as is practicable after it has been loaded unless otherwise agreed in writing with the local authority.
- 3.7 The permit holder shall ensure that all consignments of waste are appropriately covered and managed during transit (including when parked) to prevent spillage, dust, litter or other nuisance. Any such incident shall be rectified as soon as is practicable to minimise environmental pollution.

- **3.8** The permit holder shall ensure that skips and other such receptacles left in a public place (as defined in the Litter Pollution Acts 1997 to 2009) shall carry reflectors or lighting so that they are clearly visible during a period when vehicles are required to be lighted.
- **3.9** The permit holder shall, notwithstanding the provisions of any bye-law made under section 72 of the Roads Act 1993, ensure that skips (including skip bags) and other such receptacles left on a public road shall be sited or deposited for no more than three days.
- 3.10 No skip, tanker, trailer or container used by the permit holder for the purposes of the activity to which this permit relates and which contains waste shall be left in a public place (as defined in the Litter Pollution Acts 1997 to 2009), other than where it is initially filled, unless it is on or attached to a mechanically propelled vehicle, which is in transit to an authorised facility listed in Appendix B of this permit or such later revision of the said appendix as the NWCPO may issue.
- **3.11** The permit holder shall ensure that all wheeled bins used for the collection of municipal waste shall comply with standard IS EN840 parts 1-6, unless otherwise agreed with the NWCPO.
- 3.12 The permit holder shall, where required by the NWCPO, fit all or specified vehicle(s) listed in Appendix C of this permit, with electronic tracking technology. This technology shall facilitate the surveillance operations of enforcement authorities in monitoring compliance with the waste collection permit conditions. The technology fitted shall include a GPS tracker on each and all vehicles used for the collection and transportation of waste and shall measure the location of the vehicles to an accuracy of not less than 10m. The technology shall include a back-office reporting system detailing all mapped routes, vehicle movements and destination facilities for at least the previous 12 months (records commencing from the date of commissioning of the system). Authorised persons shall be given full access to the back office system in accordance with section 14 of the Act and the back-office system shall have the functionality to export reports on vehicle movements as may be reasonably required by the authorised person. The back-office system shall ensure that the integrity of the data can be maintained and as such the permit holder shall not have access to amend or delete any data within the back-office reporting system which has been recorded by the electronic tracking technology.

4. Notification and Record Keeping

- **4.1** The permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in writing in relation to any conviction for an offence prescribed under Article 21 of the Waste Management (Collection Permit) Regulations, 2007 as amended, or any requirement of an order under the Waste Management Act 1996, within 5 working days of such conviction or the imposition of such a requirement.
- **4.2** The permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in writing in relation to any matter which may give rise to a permit holder not being considered a fit and proper person under Section 34D of the Act within five working days of such information being available and specifically the permit holder shall notify the NWCPO in relation to:
 - i. Where the permit holder or any person employed by him or her to direct or control the carrying on of the activity to which the waste collection permit relates or, as the case may be, may relate, has been convicted summarily of an offence under -
 - Subsection (6) of section 32 consisting of a contravention of subsection (1) of that section, or
 - b. Section 55(8) of the Act, or
 - c. On indictment of an offence under this Act, the Environmental Protection Agency Acts 1992 to 2011, the Local Government (Water Pollution) Acts 1977 to 2007, or the Air Pollution Acts 1987 and 2011
 - d. Where the permit holder has employed a person with the requisite technical knowledge or qualifications to satisfy criteria set out in section 34D of the Act and that person has ceased employment with the permit holder
 - ii. Where the permit holder is not in a position to meet financial commitments or liabilities that will be entered into or incurred by him or her in carrying on the activity to which the waste

- collection permit relates in accordance with the terms thereof or in consequence of ceasing to carry on that activity
- The permit holder has had an order made against him or her under section 57 or 58 of the Act
- 4.3 The permit holder shall notify the relevant local authority (i.e. the local authority in whose area the incident occurs) immediately after the occurrence of any incident connected with the waste collection activity that caused or has the potential to cause environmental pollution or a threat to human health or where otherwise specified in these permit conditions. The permit holder shall include as part of the notification the date, time, location and a full description of the incident. The permit holder shall also send a written record of the incident to the NWCPO and relevant local authority within one week of the incident. This written record of the incident shall include the following information:
 - i. The date, time and location of the incident
 - ii. A full description of the incident
 - iii. Details of any measures taken to prevent or reduce environmental pollution or harm to human health which was caused or may be caused by the incident
 - iv. Details of steps taken to avoid recurrence of similar incidents.
- **4.4** The permit holder shall in the collection of waste (excluding household kerbside waste collected in accordance with condition 6.6 and hazardous waste collected in accordance with condition 6.4):
 - Use a docket system (electronic or written) to compile the records as outlined in condition 4.6.
 - ii. Ensure that each and every docket is completed with the information required in Condition 4.6 (parts i to x, excluding iii) before removing the waste from the site of origin.
 - iii. Ensure that an individual docket (electronic or written) accompanies each waste load on the vehicle, until control of the waste is transferred to an authorised facility specified in Appendix B of this permit or such later version of the appendix that the NWCPO may issue.
 - iv. Provide a copy of the completed docket (electronic or written) to the customer which includes all the information required in condition 4.6 (except 4.6 (iii) and (xi) where the docket is being provided at the time of collection).
 - v. Upon request by a local authority, present a completed docket (electronic or written) with the details specified under condition 4.6 of this permit (except 4.6 (iii) and (xi) where the load is in transit to the destination facility).
- 4.5 The permit holder shall maintain up-to-date summaries by electronic means, of the information in condition 4.6 in respect of waste collected by the permit holder in each calendar month. The dockets/records shall be maintained at the principal place of business for a period not less than seven years. These records shall be available for inspection at the principal place of business during normal working hours by authorised person(s) of any relevant local authority and any other person authorised under section 14 of the Waste Management Act 1996. The permit holder shall comply with the provisions of this condition unless otherwise agreed in writing by the NWCPO.
- **4.6** The permit holder shall compile and maintain specified records for the collection of waste, for a period not less than seven years. Records other than household kerbside waste shall include as a minimum the following:
 - List of Waste (LoW) code for each waste type and indicate whether or not the waste is hazardous
 - ii. Description of waste
 - iii. Quantity (in units of tonnes or litres) of waste collected
 - iv. The local authority area of origin of the waste
 - v. The name and address of the point of collection of the waste (including Eircode and NACE code where provided by the customer)
 - vi. The name, address and authorisation number of the waste facility to which the consignment of waste will be delivered
 - vii. The name and waste collection permit number of the permit holder

- viii. Date and time of the waste collection
- ix. Waste collection vehicle registration number
- x. Signature or electronic record of the vehicle driver
- xi. Signature of a representative of the authorised waste facility or confirmation of the receipt of the waste from the authorised waste facility by electronic means or otherwise in writing.
- 4.7 The permit holder shall, not later than the 28th of February in each year, furnish to the NWCPO in such form as may be specified by the NWCPO, an Annual (Waste Data) Return (AR) in respect of waste collection activities carried out by the permit holder in the preceding calendar year or part thereof, as the case may be. The AR shall be a summary of the records maintained under condition 4.6 of the permit. The AR shall contain the following information in summary form, in respect of waste collected by the permit holder in the preceding calendar year:
 - i. Local authority area of origin of waste
 - List of Waste (LoW) code for each waste type and indicate whether or not the waste is hazardous
 - iii. Description of waste
 - iv. Quantity (in tonnes) and units where specified of each waste type collected
 - v. Destination of waste (waste facility details)
 - vi. Country of destination (if exported abroad)
- vii. The Transfrontier Shipment (TFS) notification number if the waste is exported abroad
- Details of the waste facility where waste was collected if waste is collected from a waste facility

The information specified above may be used for local, regional and national enforcement and reporting, and to produce community statistics on the generation, recovery and disposal of waste.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(vi))

- **4.8** A copy of all correspondence sent to and received from any local authority and the NWCPO regarding this waste collection permit shall be kept at the address of the principal place of business for at least seven years following the date on which the correspondence is sent or received respectively and shall be made available for inspection by any authorised person.
- **4.9** All communications from the permit holder to the NWCPO shall be addressed in writing by the permit holder to the following address: National Waste Collection Permit Office, Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly, or by email to contactus@nwcpo.ie unless otherwise specified. This condition does not apply in respect of the Annual Report as described in condition 4.7.
- **4.10** If requested by the NWCPO or a local authority, the permit holder shall provide details demonstrating how their waste collection activities are managed in accordance with the waste hierarchy and section 21A of the Act.

The permit holder shall, if requested by the NWCPO and in a format specified by the NWCPO, provide evidence to substantiate and justify that the charging mechanisms that the permit holder has decided to apply in the collection of waste are encouraging waste to be managed in accordance with the waste hierarchy and Section 21A of the Act.

- **4.11** If requested by the NWCPO or a local authority, the permit holder shall provide specified details demonstrating that they have valid Tax Clearance and appropriate and adequate policies of insurance in place.
- **4.12** The permit holder shall implement and maintain a customer complaint management system to the satisfaction of the NWCPO. If requested by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall provide details in relation to any complaint received by the permit holder and details of the steps taken to address the complaint.

If requested by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall implement and maintain an environmental management system in such format as may be specified by the NWCPO and if requested by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall submit documented procedures to the NWCPO for its approval at intervals as may be specified.

- **4.13** Upon request by the NWCPO, the permit holder shall provide details of collection routes, in a format as may be specified. The details may include:
 - i. A map indicating the geographical area being collected on given days
 - ii. The dates and types of waste being collected in geographical areas on given days
 - iii. The approximate starting and finishing times of collection routes.
- **4.14** The permit holder shall, if requested by the NWCPO, not later than the 28th February, 30th April, 31st July and 31st October of each year, furnish to the NWCPO in such form as may be specified by the NWCPO, a Quarterly (Waste Data) Report (QR) in respect of waste collection activities carried out by the permit holder in the preceding standard calendar quarter or part thereof, as the case may be. The QR shall be a summary of the records maintained under condition 4.6 and 6.6.21 (where applicable) of the permit. The QR shall contain the following information in summary form, in respect of waste collected by the permit holder in the preceding calendar quarter year:
 - i. Local authority area of origin of waste
 - ii. List of Waste (LoW) code for each waste type
 - iii. Description of waste (residual, recyclables, food/bio-waste, glass etc.)
 - iv. Quantity (in tonnes) of each waste type collected
 - v. The total number of non-household kerbside customers served with commercial kerbside waste collection service. Totals for each segregated fraction of waste (e.g. residual, recyclables, food & bio waste, glass) and the types of receptacles used, for each fraction reported, per each local authority functional area.
 - vi. The participation rate of customers for any and all fractions of waste, presented by customers within the previous reporting quarter.

The information specified above may be used for local, regional and national reporting including being used to produce community statistics on the generation, recovery and disposal of waste.

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(vi))

5. Charges and Financial Provisions

- **5.1** The permit holder shall make payments to the local authority or the NWCPO to defray such costs as may reasonably be incurred by the local authority or NWCPO where the costs do not exceed the actual expenditure reasonably incurred by the authority in inspecting, monitoring, auditing, enforcing or otherwise performing any functions in relation to the activity.
- **5.2** The permit holder shall effect and maintain appropriate and adequate policies of insurance insuring them in respect of any liability on their part to pay damages or costs on account of injury to person(s) or property arising from the activities concerned.
- **5.3** Without prejudice to the foregoing, the minimum level of indemnity to be maintained by the permit holder shall be to a value not less than €6,500,000 for public liability insurance including cover for sudden and unforeseen pollution and €6,500,000 for third-party property damage motor insurance, in both cases noting an indemnity to Offaly County Council as the National Waste Collection Permit Office.

6. Conditions by Waste Type

6.1 Commercial and Industrial Waste

- **6.1.1** The permit holder shall, in accordance with this permit and in particular in accordance with the provisions of condition 2.8 hereof, implement and maintain a system for the collection of segregated dry recyclables from commercial and industrial premises.
- **6.1.2** Where a local authority has made bye-laws requiring the separate collection of the biodegradable fraction of municipal waste from commercial and industrial premises, the permit holder shall implement and maintain a system for the collection of biodegradable waste from commercial and industrial premises within the functional area of that local authority.
- 6.1.3 Where the permit holder is permitted to collect packaging waste (as included in Appendix A)

such segregated waste shall be collected in accordance with the European Union (Packaging) Regulations, 2014 as amended.

- **6.1.4** The permit holder shall not collect packaging waste for disposal from a producer, without first receiving a written declaration as required under Regulation 31(1)(b) of the European Union (Packaging) Regulations, 2014 as amended.
- **6.1.5** The permit holder shall ensure that where food waste collection service is provided, it shall be collected and managed in accordance with the Waste Management (Food Waste) Regulations, 2009 as amended.
- **6.1.6** All waste receptacles (including bags), used for the collection of commercial kerbside waste (including separately collected fractions) shall be identified with the following information in visible, legible and indelible lettering:
- i. Name of the permit holder or trading name or waste collection permit number as identified on the front page of this permit.
- ii. Where receptacles designed for reuse are used, a unique identification number or Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) chip identifying the customer presenting the waste (excluding bags).

The last two digits of the permit number need not be included on the receptacle (including bags) marking (01, 02, 03 etc).

Fixed Payment Notice Condition (S34(7)(d)(v)

6.2 Construction & Demolition Waste

- **6.2.1** The permit holder shall not mix or remix source-segregated construction and demolition wastes during collection and transport to ensure compliance with national targets for the recovery, recycling and re-use of construction and demolition wastes.
- **6.2.2** The permit holder shall, where appropriate, ensure that loads containing dry, fine, materials are properly covered (closed or sheeted) or sprayed prior to transport to prevent nuisance.
- **6.2.3** The permit holder shall ensure that no waste is deposited on the public road during the collection and transportation of the waste.
- **6.2.4** The permit holder shall not collect soil contaminated with hydrocarbons, hazardous waste or dangerous substances, unless permitted to do so in accordance with condition 1.1 and as listed in Appendix A.
- **6.2.5** The permit holder shall ensure that no pollutants or other waste types are allowed to contaminate loads destined for recovery, recycling or reuse. The permit holder shall transfer contaminated loads to authorised facilities where segregation/treatment can be carried out.
- **6.2.6** The collection of construction and demolition wastes that are hazardous in nature is additionally subject to the conditions specified for hazardous wastes.
- **6.2.7** The permit holder shall only transfer the control of gypsum wastes to an authorised person for recovery or for disposal in accordance with the Council Decision of 19 December 2002 establishing criteria and procedures for the acceptance of waste at landfills pursuant to Article 16 of and Annex II to Directive 1999/31/EC [2003/33/EC].

6.3 End of Life Vehicles

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.4 Hazardous Waste

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

- **6.5.1** The permit holder is permitted to collect municipal bulky waste items for recovery, reuse, recycling or disposal, that are generally too large to be accommodated in a 240-litre wheeled bin. The permit holder shall only collect bulky waste items by previous arrangement with the customer. It is the responsibility of the permit holder to inform the customer about the collection arrangements and unless the permit holder has an alternative written agreement with the NWCPO, arrangements must include an instruction for the customer to store the bulky waste items within the curtilage of their premises prior to collection.
- **6.5.2** The permit holder is not permitted to collect Household Kerbside Waste or Waste Electronic or Electrical Equipment (WEEE) under the Bulky Waste, List of Waste Code (LoW) 20 03 07. The permit holder or their employee shall visually inspect the load of waste to be collected, in so far as is practicable, prior to its removal to ensure compliance with this condition.
- 6.6 Household Waste (Door to Door Kerbside Collections)

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.7 Sludges for Agriculture and Septic Tank Waste

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.8 Waste Electrical and Electronic Equipment

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

- 6.9 Secondary movements of bulked or treated waste
 - **6.9.1** Where a permit holder is transporting bulked or treated waste from a waste facility, where that waste facility is not the original source of the waste, the permit holder shall ensure that they have a full knowledge of the waste types that they are transporting, abide by their record keeping obligations and fully comply with the conditions of this permit. Permit holders are not relieved of any obligation under this permit even if they are transporting waste on behalf of a third party or other waste operator.
- 6.10 Waste Tyres

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.11 Waste Batteries and Accumulators

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

6.12 Wastes from Incineration

The permit holder is not authorised to collect this waste type

Certificate of Registration under the Waste (England and Wales) Regulations 2011

Regulation authority

Name Environment Agency

National Customer Service Centre

99 Parkway Avenue

Sheffield

S9 4WF

Telephone number 03708 506506

The Environment Agency certify that the following information is entered in the register which they maintain under regulation 28 of the Waste (England and Wales) Regulations 2011.

Carriers details

Name of registered carrier REGEN WTE LIMITED

Registered as an upper tier waste carrier, broker and dealer

Registration number CBDU176991

7

Address of place of

Shepherds Drive

business

Address

Carnbane Industrial Estate

Newry BT35 6JQ

Telephone number 02830265432

Date of registration Wednesday 3rd May 2017

Expiry date of registration

(unless revoked)

Monday 1st June 2020

Making changes to your registration

Your registration will last 3 years and will need to be renewed after this period. If any of your details change, you must notify us within 28 days of the change.

CERTIFICATE OF REGISTRATION UNDER THE CONTROL OF POLLUTION (AMENDMENT) ACT 1989 Regulation Authority

Name: SEPA - North Lanarkshire

Address: 6 Parklands Avenue

Eurocentral Holytown

North Lanarkshire

ML1 4WQ

E-mail: registry@sepa.org.uk

The following information is herby certified by the above mentioned Regulation Authority to be information which at the date of this certificate is entered in the register which they maintain under regulation 3 of the Controlled Waste (Registration of Carriers and Seizure of Vehicles) Regulations 1991:

REGISTRATION NUMBER: WCR/R/1123285 Carrier Broker

Name(s) of Registered Carrier: ReGen WTE Limited

Business Name (if any): N/A

Address of registered carrier's 7 Shepherds Drive

principal place of business: Carnbane Industrial Estate

Newry

Tel: 028 302 65432 Fax: Telex:

E-mail: josephdoherty@regenwaste.com

Date of Registration: 26/06/2014

Date of Expiry of Registration*: 26/06/2023

Date of last amendment (if any) 10/02/2020

made to the carrier's entry

in the register:

Signature of authorised officer of the regulation authority:

NOTES

You can check whether there has been any change in the information contained in this certificate by contacting the regulation authority detailed above.

- *Registration will expire on this date unless-
- (a) it is revoked before expiry;
- (b) The carrier requests the removal of his name from the register at an earlier time;
- (c) an application for renewal is made within the six months ending on the expiry date and the application is still outstanding, or is the subject of an appeal on that date;
- (d) in the case of a registered partnership, if any of the partners ceases to be registered of if anyone who is not registered becomes a partner.

CERTIFICATE OF REGISTRATION UNDER THE CONTROL OF POLLUTION (AMENDMENT) ACT 1989 Regulation Authority

Name: SEPA - North Lanarkshire

Address: 6 Parklands Avenue

Eurocentral Holytown

North Lanarkshire

ML1 4WQ

E-mail: registry@sepa.org.uk

The following information is herby certified by the above mentioned Regulation Authority to be information which at the date of this certificate is entered in the register which they maintain under regulation 3 of the Controlled Waste (Registration of Carriers and Seizure of Vehicles) Regulations 1991:

REGISTRATION NUMBER: WCR/R/1100481 Carrier Broker

Name(s) of Registered Carrier: Re-Gen Waste Limited

Business Name (if any): N/A

Address of registered carrier's 7 Shepherds Drive

principal place of business: Carnbane Industrial Estate

Newry BT35 6JQ

E-mail: martinalavery@regenwaste.com

Date of Registration: 23/02/2012

Date of Expiry of Registration*: 22/02/2021

Date of last amendment (if any)

22/08/2017

made to the carrier's entry

in the register:

Signature of authorised officer of the regulation authority:

NOTES

You can check whether there has been any change in the information contained in this certificate by contacting the regulation authority detailed above.

- *Registration will expire on this date unless-
- (a) it is revoked before expiry;
- (b) The carrier requests the removal of his name from the register at an earlier time;
- (c) an application for renewal is made within the six months ending on the expiry date and the application is still outstanding, or is the subject of an appeal on that date;
- (d) in the case of a registered partnership, if any of the partners ceases to be registered of if anyone who is not registered becomes a partner.

Scottish Environment Protection Agency

CERTIFICATE OF REGISTRATION UNDER THE CONTROL OF POLLUTION (AMENDMENT) ACT 1989 Regulation Authority

Name: SEPA - North Lanarkshire

Address: 6 Parklands Avenue

Eurocentral Holytown

North Lanarkshire

ML1 4WQ

E-mail: registry@sepa.org.uk

The following information is herby certified by the above mentioned Regulation Authority to be information which at the date of this certificate is entered in the register which they maintain under regulation 3 of the Controlled Waste (Registration of Carriers and Seizure of Vehicles) Regulations 1991:

REGISTRATION NUMBER: WCR/R/1100481 Carrier Broker

Name(s) of Registered Carrier: Re-Gen Waste Limited

Business Name (if any): N/A

Address of registered carrier's 7 Shepherds Drive

principal place of business: Carnbane Industrial Estate

Newry BT35 6JQ

E-mail: martinalavery@regenwaste.com

Date of Registration: 23/02/2012

Date of Expiry of Registration*: 22/02/2021

Date of last amendment (if any)

22/08/2017

made to the carrier's entry

in the register:

Signature of authorised officer of the regulation authority:

NOTES

You can check whether there has been any change in the information contained in this certificate by contacting the regulation authority detailed above.

- *Registration will expire on this date unless-
- (a) it is revoked before expiry;
- (b) The carrier requests the removal of his name from the register at an earlier time;
- (c) an application for renewal is made within the six months ending on the expiry date and the application is still outstanding, or is the subject of an appeal on that date;
- (d) in the case of a registered partnership, if any of the partners ceases to be registered of if anyone who is not registered becomes a partner.

Scottish Environment Protection Agency

Mr J Doherty Regen Waste Ltd Unit 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry BT35 6JQ Klondyke Building Cromac Avenue Gasworks Business Park Belfast BT7 2JA

> Tel: 02890 569710 Fax: 02890 569310

Our ref: PCC/RGN/2017

6th April 2017

Dear Mr Doherty

COUNCIL REGULATION (EEC) NO. 1013/2006 ('WASTE SHIPMENTS REGULATIONS') THE TRANSFRONTIER SHIPMENT OF WASTE REGULATIONS 2007.

In accordance with Article 14(1) of the Waste Shipments Regulations enclosed is a certificate of pre-consent for the proposed import of waste specified for recovery in schedule 1 at the facility identified in the certificate using the technologies stated in Schedule 2 of the pre-consent.

The pre-consent is valid from 12th August 2017 to 11th August 2020. The Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs' Northern Ireland Environment Agency (NIEA) has the right to revoke this at any time.

The pre-consent is not transferable to any other recovery facilities operated by ReGen Waste Ltd.

Variations or renewal of the pre-consent must be submitted to the NIEA in writing using the standard application form.

For further information contact the TFS Team at the address above.

Yours sincerely

John Knox TFS TEAM







Regulation (EC) No 1013/2006

Regulation 14 Pre-consent certificate and Introductory Note

Registered Office ReGen Waste Ltd Unit 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry BT35 6JQ

Recovery Facility address:

ReGen Waste Ltd Unit 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry BT35 6JQ

| Pre-Consent Authorisation Number: | PCC/RGN/2017 | | |
|--------------------------------------|--|--|--|
| Date Of Issue | 12 August 2017 | | |
| Date of Expiry | 11 August 2020 | | |
| Competent Authority | Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs | | |
| Contact Details | Northern Ireland Environment Agency Transfrontier Shipment of Waste Team Control and Data Management 1st Floor Klondyke Building Gasworks Business Park Malone Lower Belfast BT7 2JA | | |
| | Tele: +44 28 90569742 Fax: +44 28 90569310 E Mail: tfs@doeni.gov.uk | | |
| Signature | John Skner | | |
| Name Position | John knox EOI | | |







Introductory notes about this pre-consent

- a. This note is not the pre-consent certificate.
- b. The pre-consent is issued on the understanding that the company named in the Pre-consent Certificate ("the Certificate") is authorised to process waste at the stated facility and has an environmental permit ("the Permit") which is issued under the appropriate legislation. Nothing in this document may be construed as varying the Permit, and if there is any ambiguity between this document and the Permit, the Permit will take precedence
- c. The Pre –consent, is issued in accordance with Article 14(1) of the Waste Shipments Regulations
- d. Notifications for shipments to the facility specified in the Certificate of waste detailed in Schedule 1 for recovery using the technologies /processes detailed in Schedule 2 may benefit from derogations from Articles 9, 10 and 12 of the Waste Shipments Regulations as set out in Article 14(2) and (4) of those Regulations in accordance with the preconsent
- e. The pre-consent is limited in time as stated in the Certificate. The Certificate may be revoked at any time by the NIEA. All revocations will be confirmed in writing by issue of a Notice. The Notice will contain details as to why the pre-consent has been revoked.
- f. All international shipments of waste to the facility stated in the Certificate must comply with the procedures for prior notification and consent, as required by the Waste Shipments Regulations
- g. The pre-consent may not be transferred to other recovery facilities operated by the same company
- h. Any application for amendment or renewal of the Pre-consent must be made in Writing to-

Northern Ireland Environment Agency TFS Section Control and DataManagement 1st Floor Klondyke Building Gasworks Business Park Lower Ormeau Road Belfast BT7 2JA







PRE- CONSENT CERTIFICATE Article 14(1) of Regulation (EC) 1013/2006

1. The Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs' Northern Ireland Environment Agency, in its capacity as the competent authority of destination for Northern Ireland hereby certifies that

ReGen Waste Ltd

Whose registered address is:

Unit 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry BT35 6JQ

Has been issued with pre-consent under Article 14(1) of Regulation (EC) 1013/2006 for processing of wastes specified in Schedule 1 to this Certificate which is permitted under environmental permit number

LN/17/16

At the recovery facility located at

Unit 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry BT35 6JQ

- 2. The pre-consent is limited to the recovery of wastes specified in Schedule 1 using the technologies and processes specified in Schedule 2 to this Certificate
- 3. This pre-consent shall be valid from 12th day of August 2017 and shall expire on 11th day of August 2020 .
- 4. This pre-consent only applies to the facility named above and is not transferable to any other facilities operated by the same company.

| Sianed | John Almose |
|---|-------------|
| | EOI |
| | 71417 |
| B-CCC++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ | |







Schedule 1 List of waste covered by this pre-consent

| Waste Description | EWC Code | Quantity |
|-------------------------------|----------|------------------|
| Paper and cardboard packaging | 150101 | |
| Plastic packaging | 150102 | |
| Mixed Packaging | 150106 | 70,000Tons/annum |
| Glass packaging | 150107 | |
| Textile Packaging | 150109 | |
| Paper and cardboard | 200101 | |
| Glass | 200102 | |
| Plastics | 200139 | |
| Metals | 200140 | |

Schedule 2 List of recovery operations approved under this pre-consent

| Recovery operation | R Code | Technology employed | Permit No |
|--|--------|------------------------|-----------|
| Recycling/Reclamation of organic substances which are not used in solvents | R3 | Sorting | LN/13/32 |
| Recycling/Reclamation of metals and metal compounds | R4 | Shredding Bailing | |
| Recycling/Reclamation of other inorganic materials | R5 | | |









Waste and Contaminated Land (NI) Order 1997 WASTE MANAGEMENT LICENCE

LICENCE REF No: - LN/17/16

FACILITY TYPE: - Waste transfer Station and Materials Recovery Facility.

The Department Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs, in pursuance of the Waste and Contaminated Land (NI) Order 1997, hereby modifies a waste management licence authorising the keeping and treating of controlled waste on the land specified in Schedule 1 to this licence to:

ReGen Waste Limited
Unit 7 Shepherds Drive
Cambane Industrial Estate
Newry
Co. Down
BT35 6JQ

Company Registration No. NI 044110

that person being in occupation of the said land, the said licence being subject to the conditions specified in Schedule 2 to this licence.

SCHEDULE 1 .- SPECIFIED LAND.

The licence relates to the land at Unit 7 Shepherds Drive, Carnbane Industrial Estate, Newry, Co. Down, BT35 6JQ (hereinafter called "the site") shown edged red on Drawing Reference No: 5405.04/01, stamped 'GRANTED' by the Planning Service on 24 February 2004 and attached to this licence.

The Schedule of Conditions attached to Waste Management Licence Reference Number LN/13/32 granted by the Department of the Environment on 3 of October 2013 shall be deleted in total and replaced by the conditions contained in the attached Schedule 2 which shall take effect forthwith.

Signed Melle Dated 23rd march 2017

Name: Helen Lewis Authorised Officer of NIEA

YOUR ATTENTION IS DRAWN TO THE RIGHTS OF APPEAL DETAILED AT THE END OF THIS LICENCE.







Klondyke Building Cromac Avenue Gasworks Business Park Malone Lower Belfast BT7 2JA

Waste and Contaminated Land (NI) Order 1997 WASTE MANAGEMENT LICENCE

LICENCE REF No: - LN/13/35 FACILITY TYPE: - Waste Transfer Station

The Department of the Environment, in pursuance of the Waste and Contaminated Land (NI) Order 1997, hereby grants a waste management licence authorising the keeping and treating of controlled waste on the land specified in Schedule 1 to this licence to:

Regen Waste Ltd 7 Shepherds Drive Carnbane Industrial Estate Newry BT35 6JQ

Company Registration No. NI 044110

that person being in occupation of the said land, the said licence being subject to the conditions specified in Schedule 2 to this licence.

SCHEDULE 1 .- SPECIFIED LAND.

The licence relates to the land at Warrenpoint Harbour, The Docks, Warrenpoint, Co Down, BT34 3JR (hereinafter called "the site") shown edged red on Drawing Reference No 1 of Planning Approval P/2012/0625/LDP, stamped approved by the Department and attached to this licence.

Signed Sulfar Dated 28 10 2013

Name: - Stephanie Millar.
Authorised Officer of NIEA

YOUR ATTENTION IS DRAWN TO THE RIGHTS OF APPEAL DETAILED AT THE END OF THIS LICENCE.





CERTIFICATE OF REGISTRATION UNDER THE WASTE AND CONTAMINATED LAND (NORTHERN IRELAND) ORDER 1997 (as amended)

THE DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE, ENVIRONMENT AND RURAL

AFFAIRS

Name: NORTHERN IRELAND ENVIRONMENT AGENCY

Address: WASTE MANAGEMENT SECTION

1ST FLOOR, KLONDYKE BUILDING

CROMAC AVENUE, GASWORKS BUSINESS PARK

BELFAST BT7 2JA

Tel: 028 9056 9360 / 028 9056 9389 Fax: 028 9056 9376

The following information is hereby certified by the Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs to be information which at the date of this certificate* is entered in the register which it maintains under Regulation 3 of the Controlled Waste (Registration of Carriers and Seizure of Vehicles) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1999

Name of Registered Carrier: Regen WTE Limited

Registration Number: ROC UT 5562 Carrier/Dealer

Business name (if any) Regen WTE Limited

Address of Registered 7 Shepherds Drive

carrier's principal place Carnbane Industrial Estate of business.

business, Newry
Co Down
BT35 6JQ

Tel: 028 3026 5432

Fax: 028 3026 9898

Date of registration 06/06/2017

Date on which registration 06/06/2020

expires:**

Date on which last amendment (if Any) was made to the carrier's entry In the register:

Signature of Authorised Officer

Of the Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs

Date: 31/05/2017

[See over]







